Faculty Council Minutes

April 13, 2006
Members Present: Larry Booth, Nathan Borchelt, Steve Burnett, Tom Eddins, Michelle Furlong, Deborah Gritzmacher, Tom Harden, Sharon Hoffman, Weihu Hong, Janet Hamilton (sub for M. Poudevigne), Ron Jackson, David Ludley, Gary May, Sherry Richardson, Joe Trachtenberg, and David Williams.
Non-Members Present: Cathie Aust, Jim Braun, Tom Eaves, Lisa Eichelberger, Charles Ford, Mary Hudachek-Buswell, Annita Hunt, Mark May, Bud Miller, George Nakos, Linda Nash, Kim Robinson, Steve Stephens, Ray Wallace, Martha Wicker, and Tammy Wilson.
The meeting was called to order at noon.

Approval of Minutes

Minute(s) approval was deferred to the next meeting.
Reports:

President – Tom Harden
· Harden thanked faculty for support of the Honors Convocation.

· Congratulated School of Business on accreditation, including Miller, Chacko, faculty and Provost.

· Budget presentations are done, and Harden will do a presentation to Faculty Council in August or early September.

· SGA has new officers.  

· A Committee has been formed to explore a Student Recreation Center.  President will be seeking support from System Staff.

Provost – Sharon Hoffman
· School of Technology has a PAR visit April 13-14.  They are in good shape and Moore and faculty have worked hard to be successful.  
· Reminded FC that this is the last week for student evaluations.

· School elections for F.C., CAPC, and Promotion and Tenure will be happening soon.

· Dean, Associate Dean, and Dept. Head evaluations will be sent by Monday.

· Foundation Board Election will also be sent next week.

· There are several proposals on the table:  BA Theater is complete and will go to CAPC next week, BA Sociology has been approved at CAPC and will be forwarded to FC, BS in Computer Science will go to CAPC next Fall.  A&S and CIMS are working on an Arts degree in Teaching that will go CAPC in the Fall.
· Important Dates:  May 4 Health Science Recognition Service, May 4 All Boards Day, Graduation, Final Exam Week, Service Awards May 2 at 2pm, International Get Together Day is being planned.  
· Trachtenberg asked the Provost whether the forms on the CSU website were going to be available online.  FC discussed.  Jackson questioned the declaration of Major form currently on the Registrar’s site, some clarification is needed. 

· A reminder will be sent to students about evaluations and Eaves will remind Marshall to add it to DUCK.

CAPC – Nathan Borchelt
· CAPC met and new course in MGMT was approved, Psychology Curriculum changes, BS in Sociology 1st read, CAPC will meet on Tuesday the last meeting will be May 2 unless there are special called summer meetings.
Old/New Business:

Theme II – Martha Wicker
· Wicker discussed certain areas of Theme II that pertained to faculty.  Questions and answers were taken and Martha will present at the next FC meeting on Theme III and IV.  Details provided upon request.
Wicker Resolution – Mary Hudachek-Buswell

· Hudachek-Buswell read the resolution and after conferring with Hoffman, Harden accepted recommendation.

Promotion & Tenure – Jim Braun

· Braun explained the committee’s charge, and FC discussed proposed changes in detail.  Braun requested that all ideas discussed be sent to him for further review.  Details provided upon request.  Jackson made the request to hold Faculty Forums to discuss.  
The meeting adjourned at approximately 1:50 p.m.

Submitted by:

Tammy Wilson
